- support the objectives of NZIF but who do not operate as professionals in forestry;
- Corporate membership for companies and organisations that wish to support NZIF;
- Reciprocal membership for members of another relevant body (e.g. Farm Forestry, other professional bodies, etc.) who want to access some of the services provided by NZIF, but without the cost and obligations of full membership.

Other issues that were canvassed in the questionnaire, at the meetings with members and by members of the review team, and that need to be part of any new membership structure include:

- What should be the requirements for advancing from one category to another and for maintaining a membership category?
- Should NZIF develop a professional exam that could test the forestry knowledge and experience of members seeking to advance to a higher membership category?
- How do we ensure that continuing professional development opportunities are provided?
- Should graduate and full members be permitted to provide services to the public or operate as a consultant, unless under the supervision of a registered member?
- Should some membership categories be required to hold relevant professional indemnity insurance?
- Should there be a separate registered forestry consultant category or should we concentrate on the requirements for and promotion of the registered status for all forestry professionals, perhaps with some special requirements (through the Articles or the Code of Ethics) on those who provide services to the public?
- How do we promote the professional status of members to employers, statutory bodies and non-member forestry professionals?
- How do we ensure that NZIF becomes the organisation

of choice for the wide range of professionals involved in present day forests and forestry - not just for those with a traditional forestry qualification?

If NZIF members are not in favour of the changes suggested above, then one has to question whether NZIF can regard itself as a professional organisation and expect the respect that the public has for professional people. Are we saying that forestry is somehow a different profession from others and that it does not need the sort of requirements and obligations that the public has come to expect from other professions? Or are we just trying to pretend that we are a profession when we are really a society for people who have some interest in forestry?

There has been comment that "only" 17% of NZIF members responded to the questionnaire as if this somehow invalidates the results. All members received the questionnaire and a number of reminders to complete it. Those who did not respond cannot claim that they did not know about it and we must assume that they were content to let other members form the direction in which NZIF should move over the next decade. I examined all 135 responses to the review questionnaire (including responses from 44% of all registered members). I presented and took part in five local section meetings (each taking over two hours) that were attended by about 80 NZIF members. The impression I gained was that a clear majority of those members who took the trouble to answer the questionnaire and/or to attend one of the local section meetings supported a move to make NZIF a more professional body, with the characteristics normally expected of such a body.

The proposal to strengthen the internal aspects of NZIF does not exclude NZIF from making a contribution to the wider community. Rather it enhances our ability to make that contribution and, by demonstrating that we take ourselves seriously as a profession our contribution will receive more respect from those who we seek to influence. Professionalism and contribution to the community are both needed.

NZIF announces Fellow

The New Zealand Institute of Forestry Inc (NZIF) made John Ruru a Fellow of the Institute at its recent AGM. In announcing the honour at the recent combined conference of the Institute of Foresters of Australia and the NZ Institute of Forestry at Coffs harbour, NZIF Vice President Andrew McEwen noted that being made a Fellow recognised John's leadership in forestry, particularly in developing Maori interest and involvement in forestry. His leadership includes in the areas of training, especially Maori youth, and providing advice on historical land administration and Maori land issues.

"John's nomination as a Fellow of the Institute recognises that he has achieved a level of eminence in the forestry profession widely recognised by his peers and that he has set high standards and provided leadership." John has been active in the forestry industry for over 41 years, initially in the New Zealand Forest Service, then as a Regional Conservator for the Department of Conservation, and more recently as a Registered Forestry Consultant based in Gisborne.

In congratulating John, NZIF President Jacquetta (Ket) Ms Bradshaw also highlighted his contribution to the NZIF.

"John has been an active member of the NZIF in Westland and the East Coast, and his contribution to forestry has also been recognised by the Government who madeJohn a Member of the New Zealand Order of Merit in 2006 for his contribution to forestry."

For more Institute News, go to Page 47.